
HOLY CROSS – 375 George Road, Freeville, NY 13068 
SAINT ANTHONY – 312 Locke Road, Groton, NY 13073 
ALL SAINTS – 347 Ridge Road, Lansing, NY 14882 

Office Hours: Call or text (607) 241-0821 - Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday 9 am–4pm 
Confessions: By appointment. Call or text (607) 288-2350. 

North East Tompkins County (N.E.T) 
Roman Catholic Parishes 

Dryden/Freeville – Groton – Lansing, 
New York 

Parish Office: (607) 241-0821 
Pastoral Care: (607) 288-2350 

www.netcatholic.org 
www.facebook.com/netcatholic 
www.youtube.com/c/netcatholic 

All Saints 

Holy Cross 

Saint Anthony 

Eighteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
August 1-2, 2020 — Year A 

N.E.T. Catholic 

¶ Monday, no Mass. 

¶ Tuesday, 10:30 am – Saint Anthony  

¶ Wednesday, 10:30 am – Holy Cross  

¶ Thursday, 10:30 am – All Saints  

¶ Friday, no Mass. 

¶ Saturday, 2:30 pm Sunday Vigil – All Saints  

¶ Saturday, 4:30 pm Sunday Vigil – Saint Anthony  

¶ Sunday, 8:30 am – Holy Cross  

¶ Sunday, 10:30 am – All Saints  

¶ Sunday, 2:00 pm – Saint Anthony  

¶ Sunday, 4:30 pm – Holy Cross  

PLEASE TAKE NOTE OF OUR REVISED MASS SCHEDULE. 
In-person attendance at Mass by sign-up only (please sign up online or call the 
office). All live-streamed Masses available at www.facebook.com/netcatholic and 
www.youtube.com/c/netcatholic. Please see schedule on page 4 for other live-
streamed and online opportunities for prayer. 

Please sign up to join us for Mass. If you do not feel safe coming to church yet, 
please know that the obligation to attend Mass remains lifted and all of our 
liturgies are livestreamed and recordings remain available afterwards. 



A note from Father Daniel 

As we continue the Mission of  Christ in 
these times…. 

Our current circumstances bring our parishes, as they do all of 
our families and households, new challenges. As we grapple 
with sending the children back to school, going back to work 
or finding a job, figuring out new ways to handle our finances, 
new dynamics in our relationships and communication, etc., 
the underlying question for all of us is: How can we continue 
the Mission of Jesus Christ? 

How can we continue to be loving human beings in a time 
where we can rarely congregate, while at the same time we 
experience heightened tensions in our families because we are 
spending way too much time together? 

How can we help our children and teens continue to develop 
into women and men for others when they are starving for 
peer interaction and will face the lack of sports, etc. this fall? 

How can we continue to experience God’s love and be of 
service when we are alone and at home in our elderly years? 

How can our families continue to be that domestic church 
where all experience the love of God when we are struggling 
to be together? 

How can we be there for the poor and for all who are 
suffering? 

My guess is that we might be sharing this experience of too 
many questions and not a sense of any good answers. When 
the pandemic begun I felt strongly that we needed to let 
people know that God was with us, and help people keep 
some sense of routine and so I provided 7 moments of prayer 
every day, and continued our 9 Masses a week, our 
confessions, etc. 

As reopening begun and the weather changed allowing us all 
to spend more time outside I figured that we could cut back 
on some of that. 

As we were able to gather for liturgy again, we changed our 
Mass schedule as to allow all who want to come to Mass 
during the weekend to do so safely. 

I keep feeling that even though we are doing a lot, we might 
not be doing what people would find helpful at this time. I ask 
once again, as I have a couple times in the recent months, that 
if there is anything we can do for you or anything you think 
we should be doing as a parish please do not hesitate to 
communicate with us, so we can find new and better ways to 
continue the Mission of Jesus Christ through these times. 

As you all know, at present our Ministry Team for the 3 
parishes is reduced to myself, our Music Director Julia 
Phillips, Dawn and the Administrative Assistant (we should 
hire someone to take Emmanuel’s position with reduced 
hours in the next couple weeks). Since we will be training 
someone new and we are taking on all that other members of 

the team used to do, it is important that we follow our 
procedures so as to not duplicate efforts and create additional 
work for the staff, so here is a reminder of who to contact for 
what and when: 

For all matters of Pastoral Care: this means if you are sick 
or shut in and want a visit, holy communion or anointing 
of the sick or if you want an appointment for confession or 
pastoral counseling please contact Father Daniel and ONLY 
Father Daniel, not a friend, not a fellow parishioner, not 
Dawn, not the Admin Assistant. This way we do not create 
additional steps and unnecessary work. Please know that out 
of respect for people’s privacy and HIPAA laws we do not 
share information with, nor accept requests from third parties. 
If you want to request pastoral care please call yourself, or ask 
someone directly related to you and that has the information 
to schedule a visit, call me. 

We live in small towns and it is likely that if you are sick I will 
hear about it, and as soon as I do, know that you will be in my 
prayers but also know that I will not contact you or visit you 
unless you or your family requests it for the same reasons 
stated above. 

I want to serve you. I left my family, my culture, my career, 
my friends, pretty much gave up my whole life and sacrificed 
my health and 90 hours of my week each week to be here and 
serve you, so if I can serve you please give me the opportunity 
by contacting me. If you do not contact me, you are making 
all my sacrifices be for nothing because you are not willing to 
make a call, send a text or an email. 

Given current restrictions and the need to take special 
precautions to keep everyone safe, I will be the only one 
bringing communion to those at home, so if you would 
like to receive communion please contact me directly. 

To contact me you can email at: fr.daniel.ruiz@dor.org. Text 
or call my cellphone 24/7 at: (607) 288-2350. When you call 
please leave a voicemail for 95% of the time I will be 
celebrating Mass, hearing confessions, doing counseling, etc. 
and will not be able to answer, if you leave a voicemail then I 
will be able to get back to you. If your request is an emergency 
I will get back to you in the next 3 hours and fulfill your 
request in the next 12 hours. If your request is not an 
emergency I will get back to you at my earliest convenience 
during office hours Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday and 
schedule the visit or appointment as soon as possible. 

I am celebrating the Sacrament of Confession Tuesdays, 
Wednesdays and Thursdays by appointment only from 4-6 
pm in our COVID-19 confessional at Holy Cross, if you want 
to celebrate this sacrament please call, text or email me for an 
appointment. 

To schedule a Baptism, Wedding or Funeral please 
contact me. 

 

tel:1-(607)%20288-2350%20[24/7%20Call%20or%20text%5d


Community News and Announcements 

75th Anniversary of the August 1945 atomic bombing of Hiroshima and Nagasaki   

You can find educational and prayer resources at: 
http://www.usccb.org/issues-and-action/human-life-and-dignity/war-and-peace/nuclear-weapons/index.cfm  

ONE EARTH – ONE CHANCE – CHOSE PEACE bumper stickers 

3 x 10 inch bumper stickers which read: “ONE EARTH – ONE CHANCE – CHOSE PEACE” are available in the back of 
our churches and will be available at the Mass at the park for those who might want them. 

Vigil Against Nuclear Weapons 

The Ithaca Catholic Worker invites you to join us for a special vigil on August 8th from 10 to 11 AM at the corner of Clinton 
St. and S. Meadow St. We want to we want to commemorate the 75th anniversary of the atomic bombing of Hiroshima 
(August 6th) and Nagasaki (August 9th). Nuclear war remains a terrible imminent threat to all life on earth. We declare our 
opposition to this madness and invite you to stand with us on August 8th. We will observe safe distancing and wear masks. 
We welcome your participation. Bring signs. Questions? Call Dan at 273-7108. 

Donate Cloth Face Masks for the Dryden School District 

As we turn an eye toward the Fall, the Dryden School District is trying to be prepared for a number of scenarios. They would 
be incredibly appreciative if people in the community would be willing to make and donate cloth masks for adults and/or 
children. Donated masks can be dropped off anytime at the District Office Monday through Friday from 8 AM to 4 PM. 
Thank you for your support! 

Food Donations for the Dryden School District’s Summer Food Program 

The Summer Food Program will be providing food each week this summer. This week they could use boxes of cereal, granola 
bars, pop tarts and canned fruit. They will continue to need cereal and jelly on a weekly basis. You can drop off your donation 
outside the district office (at the high school), by simply ringing the bell located at the entrance and stepping back to wait for a 
staff member to bring it inside. The district office is open on Monday – Friday from 8am to 3pm.  If you are interested in 
providing financial support for this effort, donations can be made to Dryden Central Schools with the HANDS fund written 
in the memo section. Checks can be mailed to PO box 88, Dryden NY. Thanks for your continued help and support! 

Please do not call Dawn or the office for any of the matters 
listed above for you will only create additional work, and 
information might be lost along the way, delaying the service 
you requested, so please contact me directly. 

For all matters related to Faith Formation, Sacramental 
Preparation, RCIA/RCIC, Youth Ministry and Liturgy: 
Please contact Dawn directly via email at: 
dawn.burdick@dor.org or via phone at: (607) 288-2476. 
Please note that most non-urgent messages will be responded 
to during office hours on Tuesdays and Wednesdays from 9 
am to 4 pm, or Thursdays from 9am to 11 am. 

For Mass intentions, to sign up to attend Mass in person, 
cemetery plots, using our space, collection counting and 
general information: Please call the Admin Assistant at (607)
241-0821. Tuesday, Wednesday or Thursday 9 am—4 pm. If 
you call on a different day or time, please know that you will 
receive a reply on Tuesday, Wednesday, or Thursday, during 
office hours. 

For suggestions, complaints and all other matters you do 
not see listed above, please contact Father Daniel (info 
listed above). 

SAVE US TIME AND STAY INFORMED, PLEASE 
READ THE BULLETIN THOROUGHLY 
EVERY WEEK! 

Know that we will continue to stream all of our Masses 
and other devotions online indefinitely. Please also know 
that we will continue to follow all safety procedures until 
social distancing and contact tracing are no longer necessary. 
This includes signing up for Mass. It takes 2 minutes online 
or a simple call to the office and it is necessary for contact 
tracing, so we know how much bread to consecrate, etc. So 
please do the small things we ask of you and make our jobs 
easier by following procedures and contacting the right people 
as we are all working way beyond the hours we are payed for 
to keep your parishes going through these uncertain times. 

Thank you for your collaboration as we continue to do our 
best to get through this. 

A.M.D.G. 
Father Daniel 

A note from Father Daniel (continued) 

tel:1-(607)%20288-2476
tel:1-(607)241-0821
tel:1-(607)241-0821


This week in our Parishes (Schedule, Mass Intentions and Liturgical Calendar) 

EIGHTEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME — Green 
Readings: Isaiah 55:1-3 / Romans 8:35, 37-39 / Matthew 14:13-21 

Saturday, August 1 — 4:30 pm MASS (Sunday Vigil) @ Saint Anthony — For McKenzie Elliott 

Sunday, August 2 — 8:30 am MASS @ Holy Cross — For Margaret Buechel Morreale, by Richard and Sharon Buechel 

CELEBRATION OF GRATITUDE AT MYERS PARK 

Come and celebrate and say thank you to: 

Deacon George, Mary Ann, Emmanuel, Barb, Jeanne, Andra, Tom, and Ralph 

Sunday, August 2 - Myers Park, Pavilions B and C 

4:30 pm - Mass • 5:45 pm - Picnic 

Readings: 
Jeremiah 28:1-17 
Matthew 14:22-36 

Monday, August 3 
Monday of the Eighteenth Week of Ordinary Time 
No activities scheduled 

Tuesday, August 4 
Memorial of Saint 
John Vianney, Priest 
— White 

6:00 am Rise in Joy with Manny 
10:30 am MASS @ Saint Anthony — For Linda Gobel, by Jim and 
Cathy Bishop 
12:00 noon Angelus — Join us online 
3:00 pm Finding Refuge in the Sacred Heart — Join us online 
6:00 pm Growing in Hope, Faith, and Love with Dawn 
9:30 pm Lullaby 

Readings: 
Jeremiah 30:1-2, 12-15, 
18-22 
Matthew 14:22-36 

Wednesday, August 5 
Wednesday of the 
Eighteenth Week of 
Ordinary Time — 
Green 

6:00 am Rise in Joy with Manny 
10:30 am MASS @ Holy Cross — For Horace Anderson, Jr., by Sue Smith 
12:00 noon Angelus — Join us online 
3:00 pm Finding Refuge in the Sacred Heart — Join us online 
6:00 pm Growing in Hope, Faith, and Love with Dawn 
9:30 pm Lullaby 

Readings: 
Jeremiah 31:1-7 
Matthew 15:21-28  

Thursday, August 6 
Feast of the 
Transfiguration of the 
Lord — White 

6:00 am Rise in Joy with Manny 
10:30 am MASS @ All Saints — For Larry Tvaroha, by the Wagner Family 
12:00 noon Angelus — Join us online 
3:00 pm Finding Refuge in the Sacred Heart — Join us online 
8:30 pm Adoration and Benediction with Meditation on the Most Holy 
Eucharist — Join us online 
9:30 pm Lullaby 

Readings: 
Daniel 7:9-10, 13-14 
2 Peter 1:16-19 
Matthew 17:1-9 

Friday, August 7 
Friday of the Eighteenth Week of Ordinary Time 
No activities scheduled 

Readings: 
Nahum 2:1, 3; 3:1-3, 6-7 
Matthew 16:24-28 

NINETEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME — Green 
Readings: 1 Kings 19: 9a, 11-13a / Romans 9:1-5 /  Matthew 14:22-33 

Saturday, August 8 

2:30 pm MASS (Sunday Vigil) @ All Saints — For a Special Intention 
4:30 pm MASS (Sunday Vigil) @ Saint Anthony — For Nick Shifrar, by Quitterie Gounot 

Sunday, August 9 

8:30 am MASS @ Holy Cross — For John Mone, by Kathy and George Muller 
10:30 am MASS @ All Saints — For Jerome Balvo, by Maureen Ronsvalle 
2:00 pm MASS @ Saint Anthony — For James Condron, by Donna Condron 
4:30 pm MASS @ Holy Cross — For Ron Barna, by Connie Barna 



 

The Altar Bread and 
Wine at Saint Anthony 
are offered for the 
intentions of Kathleen 
Martin. 

The Sanctuary Candles burn this week for the 
following intentions: 

At Holy Cross: For Mary Pulleyn 

At Saint Anthony: For Faye Heisner 

At All Saints: For the Intention of Lourdes Santana 
De Moya 

For Health Care Professionals and First Responders 

We thank you Lord for their generosity in service at this difficult time and we pray that you keep 
them safe and give them strength and peace.  

Kiersten Chambers - police officer in NYC, Brandi Senter; Stephanie Notar, Niki Cornelius and all 
the health care workers at Guthrie Medical in Cortland, and Mikayla Perkins, RN at Cayuga Medical 
Center. Also Anne Cornelius RN, Dr. Tim LaFrance, Dr. Russ LaFrance, Richard LaFrance PT, 
Jussie Street PT, Dr. Michelle Carley, Dr. Brian Nicholas, nurse Melissa Carley, 
Matt Youngs hospital worker, Dr. Grant Bonavia. Ben Cramer, Betsy Kane, Phil Thomas, Markus 
Hardt, Connor Moore, Johnelle Keck, Chris Keck, Susan McCarthy, John Nolan, Ellen Nolan, 
James Lafler, Maggie McDonald, Carrie McCollester, Kevin McCormick, James Mona Dali and all 

the staff at Cayuga Medical Center, Megan Drake and Rebecca Drake, Carrie Stock, Katie Stevens, Don and Maria Gentry, Dr. 
Brendan Barrett, Jonathan Burdick, Patricia Brown, Mark Romond. 

òLet us pray for them and their families. I thank God for the heroic example that they have given us in their care for the sick,ó 
ñPope Francis  

For Our Sick & Shut-Ins 

Angelo Alaimo, Jane Baldwin, Ginny Bradshaw, Chrissy Bravo-Cullen, Karen Brown, Phyllis Campbell, Ian Charles, Donna 
Cocca, Paul Conklin, Robert Deely, Jerica Duso, Lois Fahey, Pat Fairbank, Mary Falise, Gordon Gladden, Amy Grosser, Francis 
Hertel, Kirsten Hess, Angela Hughes, Nimr Ibrahim, Jeremiah, Sean Kane, Autum Kenyon, Steve Kletjian, Valerie Kuramoto, Mr. 
Liggett, Marcus Martinez, Leah Mayor, Emma Mazingo, Joe McCarey, Betty McCarey, Lee McGill, Chavonne McKenna, Fred 
Mellberg, Sara Morse, Dennis Osika, Jim Oswald, Kathy Pumphrey, Karen Randolph, Geraldine Rankin, Thelma Rusak, Lourdes 
Santana, Emilie Searle, Virginia Shafer, Eleanor Sorbello, Lucy Steger, Phyllis Stewart, Robert Stewart, Ethel Thomas, Melanie 
Toolan, Vicky Toro, Maria Unterreiner, Ellen VanSlyke Batzer, Sharon Vincent, Tom Walpole, Richard Weiss, Marge Whipple, 
Ryan White, Jocelyn Woods, Bob and Agnes Zavaski, and several Special Intentions. 

Please keep our area servicemen & women in your prayers. 

Please join the Pope in praying for the following intention during the month of 

August 2020: The Maritime World – We pray for all those who work and live from the 

sea, among them sailors, fishermen and their families. 

https://www.facebook.com/matthew.youngs.568?hc_location=ufi

